
      
 
 
July 10, 2013, 6:45 p.m.                       
XX Margate Park Fieldhouse                   Peggy Notebaert Nature Museum  Lincoln Park Cultural Center 

 
Submitted by Coleen Blake, Secretary   
 Board Members in attendance:  Coleen Blake, George Blakemore, Randi Doeker, Ellen Isaacson, Marc Kramer, 
Lynn Krohn, Robert Lerch, Sheli Lulkin 
 
PRESENTATION    Bob Foster Chicago Park District Project Manager 
 
  The Park District will build a new artificial turf field in Lincoln Park, south of Wilson and east of Lake Shore 
Drive.  There will be an eight lane four mile running track around the turf field.  The field will be used for soccer, 
football, lacrosse and field hockey.  The project will be presented to the Plan Commission on July 18.  
Construction will start by the end of September and be completed by June of 2014.   
 
Advisory council members had numerous concerns and questions.  There was concern that LPAC did not have 
advance notice about the new field or the Plan Commission meeting on July 18 and no opportunity to alert the 
community about either meeting. Concerns about damage to the running paths were raised and a 
recommendation was made that repairs to the running path be put in the budget. Members asked how long the 
field will last and were told it will have a ten year warranty.   Questions were raised about lights, scoreboard, and 
sponsorship.  The council was told the field would have lights that will only be used when there is an event.  
There will be no scoreboard or sponsorship.  The project is being funded by the park district. 
 
Community concerns regarding Wavefront Music Festival 
Alonzo Williams, Director of Revenue, and Lou Vasta and Ramsay Oleoit, organizers of the festival, were 
present to hear the comments, complaints and questions from the community about the Wavefront Music 
Festival. 
 
A resident of 6432 North Sheridan reported that she could feel and hear the festival, which was 2 ½ miles from 
her home.  She reported hearing and feeling non-stop thumping for 30 hours. She could hear and feel the noise 
with her windows closed and her A/C running. The noise was louder on Sunday than on Saturday.    A resident of 
5100 Marine Drive reported that the vibrations knocked the pictures of her walls 3 times and told Alonzo “no 
matter how much money you make it’s not worth it to hold a whole community hostage.”   
 
Questions were raised about the decibel level of the festival.  On Sunday, the decibel level of the festival was 
105.  By contrast, a screaming baby registers at 85 decibels and a jackhammer at 102 decibels.  Lou Vasta stated 
that the organizers are looking into engineering techniques to manage the sound for future Wavefront festivals.  
The organizers also promised to downsize the festival next year and reduce the number of stages.   Alonzo said 
there is a multi-year agreement with the promoter and that next year’s festival with be 3 days again. He said he 
would work with the promoters to address the community’s concerns and then come back to LPAC with the 
changes in the festival  
 
Traffic congestion was another issue.   A resident from Irving Park and Pine Grove asked why car pooling, biking 
and public transportation weren’t promoted.  Another member of the community asked why no one was 
directing traffic during the event.   
 



An advisory council member observed that some events “reach the limits of civility” and that this event may be 
one that has reached those limits.  She suggested that events such as this be charged for the staff that is present 
during the event to monitor conditions.  Better monitoring might help bring events such as this within the limits 
of civility. 
 
Community members complained that this year’s festival had more stages than last year and were told the event 
would be downsized next year.  An advisory council member reported that she received emails from as far away 
as Evanston complaining about the noise.  She also received complaints about cars unloading on Lake Shore 
Drive.  She stated she had more complaints about this event than any other event.  She also reported that the 
Park District was not responsive to complaints from the community.  When residents called to complain about 
noise and other issues, they were told “they have permits.” 
 
Lou Vasta told the group that there are four more years left on the contract for this event.  He said next year 
there will be transportation aides and bike valets.  The organizers will emphasize public transportation to the 
event.  The event will have fewer stages.  The organizers will work with sound engineers to manage the noise.  
The organizers will come back to LPAC in the fall to present their plans and the promised changes.   
 
 
LPAC Meeting  
 
1. Call to Order and Adoption of Agenda 

The meeting was called to order at 8:07 PM.  . The agenda was moved, seconded and approved.  
 

2. Park District Staff presentations 
Lauren Quinn Cultural Center 
The artificial turf field damaged by fireworks on the Fourth of July  is being repaired.  Summer camp 
started two weeks ago.  Activities have included a walking trip to the History Museum and the farmer’s 
market.  Fifteen teen volunteers are being trained to be recreation leaders. Senior fitness classes are 
being held on Tuesday and Thursday.   
 
Jennifer Runge Margate 
Boot camp and fitness classes are in progress.  Boot camp meets every morning at 8:00 am.  Senior 
fitness meets on Saturday.  The circus will come to Margate in October.  There will be four shows in 
total held on October 19 and 20. 
 
Council members had questions for Sandra regarding vandalism at the Bates fountain and how often 
the water at the beaches is tested.  Sandra told council members that the park district is struggling with 
vandalism everywhere and that the water at the beaches is tested every day.   
 

3. Park Liaison report  
No report. The Park District did not meet today. 
 

4. Minutes 
Lynn Krohn asked that the May minutes be corrected to state that the checkbook balance is $1437.34.   
The minutes, with correction, were moved, seconded and approved.   
 
Lynn Krohn presented her written objection which stated as follows:  “I, Lynn Krohn, do object to 
holding this or any other LPAC membership meeting without the proper notice as called for by Illinois 
state law under which LPAC is incorporated.”     
  
A copy of the written objection is attached to these minutes. 

 
5. Treasurer’s report 

Lynn Krohn presented written treasurer’s reports for May, June, and July.  The treasurer’s reports were 
accepted and copies are attached to these minutes. 
 



Lynn reported that there are some discrepancies in the financial records and that there are some 
undeposited checks from 2012.  Lynn does not have the checkbook yet and asked who does have it.  
Lynn asked for a resolution adding her to the bank account as a signatory.  The resolution was moved, 
seconded and approved.  Lynn also asked for bank statements from January 2012 through September 
2012.   Lynn, Ellen and Coleen will meet after tonight’s meeting to finalize the AG990-IL form. 

 
6. President’s report 

Ellen needs addresses of board members to complete the council registration. 
 
Ellen and Lynn composed a letter to James Casey of the Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
objecting to the permit application for the Montrose travel lift.  A copy of the letter is attached to the 
minutes.   

 
7. Old Business  

Lynn Krohn inquired about board members’ progress on suggestions for changes to the by-laws.     
She asked that board members bring their written suggestions to the September meeting.  

 
8. New Business 

Ellen informed council members that the Chicago Park District does not require Chicago residency for 
advisory council board members.  
 
Ellen suggested that Tom Byrne speak at the next meeting about park security. 
 
Sheli asked for a letter to Alonzo thanking him for attending the meeting and reminding him of his 
promised to return to LPAC to discuss the Wavefront Music Festival in November or January. Marc will 
draft the letter.  
 

9. Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:07 pm. 

 

2013 Future Meeting Locations 
September Notebaert     Tom Byrne 
















